West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting

West Central Community Center

Minutes of September 9, 2009

Members in Attendance: Joanne Austin, Donna Billeter, Louise Chadez, Carolyn Connelly, Brenda Corbett, George Craig, Judy Craig, Kelly Cruz, Luann DeWood, Dr. Marcus DeWood, Daniel Herbers, Mary Holloway, Jen Hussey, Toni Lodge, Connie Malone, Rose Matisse, Bonnie McInnis, Jenny Mele, Annette Owen, Sister Ann Pizelo, Bernadette Powers, Bree Reynolds, Kaye Turner.
Excused: Brad Chinn, Joe Guarisco, Alexis Main, Sam Mace, Jobie O’Neil, David Padgham, Helen Sandifur, JoAnn Stewart, 

Visitors: Rhosetta Rhodes, Margie Hall, Julie Banks, Kat Hall, Karen Kearney, Edith Huey, Nancy McLaughlin, Peg Summers and Fran Menzel.
I. INTRODUCTIONS: Our WCNC Brenda Corbett Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with introductions around the room.

Approval of Agenda: Chair asked members for an informal approval of the agenda since a quorum was not present

Chair welcomed our newest voting members Joanne Austin & Stan Glasgow.

II. Special City Council Reports:
Council Member Corker announced that the council is current working on the City’s 2010 budget.  

IV.
Committee Reports:
· Treasurer’s Report:
Toni reported that she had not yet received the bank statement this month. The balance should be approx. the same as last month. In August there was $ 8,055.47 in our regular draft account (savings) and $ 508.80 in our checking. Chair asked that the finance committee meet before the next regular council meeting. 

Cannon Park Shelter Update:
· George talked to the architect this week. The work on the shelter is slightly behind schedule on the roof portion of construction. New horseshoe pits have been added in Cannon Park.

· A quorum now present. A motion was made and seconded to approve the current agenda and meeting minutes of August 12, 2009. ’The October agenda and September minutes were approved unanimously. . 

· Community Assembly Report
Kelly Cruz reported that there is no report, as Community Assembly has not met this month.

· West Central Community Development Association:
WCCDA is still concerned about the location of the basketball court the at park. There will be a meeting September 23, 2009 to further discuss this issue. The board believes that they have an agreement with the Park Board that gives the WCCDA the area for parking when they expanded the center. The WCNC were not invited to attend the discussion. George Craig commented that was part of the discussions with the Park Department regarding parking. The Park Department or Board did not give WCCDA the parking; they only allowed them to use the parking to obtain the Certificate of Occupancy required for the addition.


.

· Planning Update:

Kelly reported that SWOT analysis was finished at the last meeting. After completion of the SWOT analysis, 3 groups were formed Economic Development, Government, Leadership & Citizenship and Social Health These segments were the top priorities determined by the SWOT analysis.  If you are interested in joining one or all of these groups contact Kelly or George. The individual groups will meet prior to the next meeting, organize and start working on these issues. The group met a second time this month for a walking tour, which started on Ide & Monroe and continued to Summit. Council member Corker joined us on this walking tour.  The next Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 1st Thursday, October 11, 2009 at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell. All interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact Kelly Cruz or George Craig. 

· Banner Report:

George reported that fabric for the fall banners has been purchased. The committee is in the process of designing and creating the fall banners; the banners will be put up as soon as they are complete.
· Neighborhood Clean up Committee & Dump Pass:
Daniel Herbers reported that we had another successful clean up. The appliance pick started at 8:00 and ended at 1:30. The city picked up 3.66 tons of old appliances, for a total cost of $500.78. Dan also personally hauled several appliances away. Thank you to Bea and Jenny for all their work on the Neighborhood Clean up Committee. We are hoping that there will be funds to have a fall dump pass give away.

· Community Development – CDBG

Marcus DeWood reported that the steering committee will meet October 6th and 13th to decide on the allocation of CBDG funds. The committee will bring its recommendations back to council for final approval then forward to the City Community Development office, anyone wishing to serve on the committee that may have a conflict on a grant application can serve, but would recuse them from the vote on that item. Member input is important. Please attend give us your input. 

Tuesday October 6th & 13th at 6:30 pm, 901 N. Monroe, Suite 256. Please call Marcus or George for further information.

· West Broadway Streetscape/SURGE:
George reported that the City through the Department of Ecology, is eligible for a grant funds that may pay up to ½ the cost of the SURGE project. In order to qualify for these funds the project needed to accelerated and work plans completed by the end of this month. If all goes well the project could start as early as February 2010. We are still working on how to fund streetlights for the project. It appears that the conduit and junction boxes will be included in the cost of the SURGE project, should funding be secured.  WCNC is attempting to access the Tax Increment Financing (TIF) funds, through the City of Spokane.  This TIF was formed several years ago and should be anticipating funding requests.  

Sidewalk Committee:

Marcus reported that he had a request to repair a bad sidewalk on Nora. George or Marcus will look at the sidewalk to determine if it should be moved onto the list. We have some money left this year because the sidewalk repair bids came in lower that expected. We will add addition repairs so we can use all the available funds for this year.

Communications Committee:

Brenda announced that there will be a communication committee meeting at her house next Tuesday, September 15th. The meeting will start at 5:30 pm. 1102 N. Sherwood

Special Orders of The Day:  

Rhosetta Rhodes – Whitworth 

Rhosetta reported on the efforts of the Whitworth graduate students who worked on helping West Central develop a Business Association and a plan to market the neighborhood. The students put together a marketing kit that includes templates for various activities. The Communications Committee will use this packet. The students who worked on some of these issues this spring did a survey of 30 neighborhood businesses, 15 indicated that they would join a business association. From the survey information the students this summer were able to develop a plan of how to form a business association.  Thank you to Rhosetta for all her work helping West Central become a better place to live and do business.

.

David Sattler & Miha Kekic – Juvenile Court, Restorative Justice Program 

The Restorative Justice program would like to work with West Central to set up a program that would provide community service hours to the neighborhood and citizens. The Restorative Justice program works with juveniles who, for various reasons have become involved in the court system. This could be from truancy to 4th degree theft. As part of their sentencing, community service hours are mandated through the court system. They work in the community doing many tasks from helping the elderly mow lawns, shoveling snow, to Painting Over Graffiti (POG) and helping with neighborhood clean up and recycling. WCNC will start working with the Restorative Justice program at this year's River clean up. The community service workers have a staff member with them but the program would like volunteers from the neighborhood to work with the kids as a mentor. The Native Project and COPS West participate in this program and are very happy with the outcome. For more information call David Sattler 477-2476.

Kat Hall, Julie Banks & Margie Hall – Pedestrian Audit

Kat Hall explained the walkability audit through West Central neighborhood. They found that the walkability through the residential streets was good; the improvements on West Broadway were a great improvement to the overall walkability of the arterial. While the neighborhood was easy to maneuver once you were in, getting out presented a problem. The group specifically identified Monroe Street. They did a more in depth study of Monroe from Boone to the Monroe Street Bridge.  Tonight’s presentation gave the findings in a report on Monroe Street, The report included ideas for making Monroe more pedestrian friendly. It is the groups hope that WCNC will ask the City to make the needed improvements. They pointed out that the Monroe Corridor is in the City’s 6 Year Capital Improvement Plan and has partial funding.

Unfinished Business:

New Business: 

If you are not receiving email from George and would like to, you can email George and ask to be put on the list. His email is: Craig@cet.com.

George brought up the need to form a Safety Committee due to the recent problems in the neighborhood. He also shared Joann’s flyer telling her story of a family member who was a victim of crime in the neighborhood.

A motion was made and seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

A meeting Safety Forum will be held on September 23, 2009 at 7:00 pm at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell 

The goal is to get together monthly and engage the Spokane Police Department, Fire Department, Code Enforcement and other City of Spokane departments to work on crime and safety issues in our neighborhood.

The Neighborhood Planning stakeholders meeting will change their meeting date from the last Thursday of the month to the first Thursday of the month, starting in October. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 

